


September 25, 2019 

Udi Fishman 
Los Gatos, CA 95030 

Re: Consideration of Blackberry Hill Escape Route 

Dear Mr. Udi Fishman, 

Thank you for your letter and appearing before the Midpeninsula Regional Open Space District (Midpen) 
Board of Directors (Board) on September 11, 2019. As you were made aware at the meeting, the Board 
has directed the General Manager to assign staff to perform an initial analysis of your request.  More 
specifically, staff will be looking at the feasibility of opening an escape route from the end of Blackberry 
Hill Road to the Kennedy Trail in Sierra Azul Open Space Preserve.  

Staff will shortly contact you directly to discuss potential options.  One known viable and recommended 
option at this time is for the private property owners to work on Blackberry Hill Road to provide better 
clearance and pullouts for vehicle passage where feasible.  Additionally, homeowners are advised to clear 
vegetation around their homes and harden their houses against fire. Midpen provides Defensible Space 
Permits for homeowners to complete the recommended 100 feet of clearance for structures that abut 
Midpen lands.  Regarding road maintenance and road brushing, the responsibility is typically set forth in 
a road agreement or, in the absence of an agreement, financial responsibility for road maintenance is 
based on proportional use of the road. Staff is available to work with you and your neighbors if you are 
interested in pursuing additional vegetation clearance through the approximately one-half mile of 
Blackberry Hill Road through Midpen property.

We appreciate the community coming together to seek opportunities to enhance wildfire safety in the 
wildland-urban interface.  We look forward to our continued discussions.

Sincerely, 

Pete Siemens 
Board President 
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